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September 6, 2007

The Honorable Zack Hudgins
Washington State House of Representatives

326 John L. O’Brien Building

Post Office Box 40600

Olympia, Washington 98504-0600
Re:
UTC Electric Interconnection Rulemaking

Dear Representative Hudgins:

Thank you for your August 21, 2007, letter regarding our ongoing interconnection standards and net metering rulemaking.
 Let me begin by providing some policy and procedural context for our rulemaking before responding to your specific concerns.
First, I assure you that the Utilities and Transportation Commission (UTC) fully supports the policy objectives set out by our state’s net metering laws and the uniformity requirements for interconnection standards stated in Senate Bill 5101. Advancement of these policies was our express purpose in adopting chapter 480-108 WAC (480-108) in March 2006 and continues to be so as we expand these rules. Our goal is to advance these policies while fulfilling our statutory obligation to ensure safe and reliable electric service for all customers at fair prices. 

To that end, our current rulemaking began in June 2006 with an extensive collaborative process that has continued over more than a year; including more than 150 interested persons, five rounds of written comments, and a workshop with 14 parties participating. We heard further comments at our adoption hearing on August 15, 2007, and then extended time for filing written comments for those who had missed the deadline. This process has afforded ample opportunity for participants to identify both technical and procedural issues and to recommend language changes.  

As you know, the UTC’s authority extends only to the investor-owned utilities and, therefore, 480-108, does not constitute a statewide standard. However, we have made every effort to promote uniformity among utility interconnection standards. We invited the participation of non-jurisdictional utilities and recognized consensus where it exists in proposals made jointly by investor-owned and public utilities. Moreover, we are mindful of the uniformity that currently exists among interconnection standards in municipal utility ordinances and those in investor-owned utility tariffs.  

Turning to your specific concerns, you worry that proposed 480-108-020(2)(e) may compromise net-metering opportunities for small to mid-size distributed generators. This concern was also brought to our attention in comments by Mr. Van Holde and Mr. Collins. It is understandable given the current wording of the subsection and we think it can be addressed with some useful clarification. Properly revised, it should be clear that the provision will have virtually no effect on the overwhelming majority of distributed generators.

Attached is a detailed discussion of this issue prepared by Dick Byers of our staff. In a nutshell it explains that limiting reverse current flow through “network protectors” in secondary distribution networks is widely recognized by engineering and standard setting bodies as necessary to protect public safety and service reliability. The confusion in the current proposal arose because the draft does not make clear that this provision is limited to “secondary distribution networks”. These networks are explained in more detail in the attachment, but the important point is that such networks constitute a very limited proportion of utility service territories – typically in dense urban areas like downtown Seattle or major shopping centers. For example, Puget Sound Energy reports having only one such network, at Southcenter Mall, PacifiCorp has none, Avista, has approximately 20 serving large office buildings and shopping centers in downtown Spokane comprising less than three percent of its load. 

Mr. Byers has drafted revisions to the proposed 480-108-020(2)(e) which will make clear its limited scope. The revised language is also in the attachment for your information. 

I will only add that a provision very similar to the existing proposed language (i.e., prior to the suggested revision) is in the 25 kW rules adopted last year, and, I’m told, in all the municipal utilities’ interconnection standards. This language drew no objections in that rulemaking and to our knowledge has not caused any concerns among existing or potential interconnection customers.
With regard to your concern about uniformity of interconnection standards, we share this objective to the extent it is practical. The proposed rules promote uniformity in several ways.

First, even though the rules would apply only to investor-owned utilities, they include a section addressing the category of facilities from zero to 300 kW of nameplate capacity in order to preserve as much as possible of a consensus proposal made jointly by the investor-owned and public utilities. This category is also intended to preserve the consistency that exists among the interconnection standards currently in force.  

It is significant that many public utilities adopted the UTC’s interconnection standards from our initial rules governing facilities up to 25 kW. The result was early achievement of Senate Bill 5101’s goal that 80 percent of total customer load in the state adopt uniform interconnection standards. As we consider recently received comments, we will continue to be mindful of this existing consistency.

Second, the 300 kW to 20 MW provisions recognize that investor-owned utilities are required to offer interconnection service to grid facilities that are under Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) jurisdiction. The proposed requirement that utilities file interconnection service tariffs equivalent “in all procedural and technical respects” with the FERC tariffs will promote uniformity not only among Washington’s investor-owned utilities but with utilities in other states as well.  

In sum, our goal in the current rulemaking is to advance, not impede, state policies regarding net metering and uniformity in interconnection standards. I hope the foregoing is helpful in understanding the context and content of our current thinking. 

Thank you again for bringing your concerns to my attention. If you have additional questions or comments, please feel free to contact me or Dave Danner at 360-664-1208.  
Sincerely,

Mark H. Sidran
Chairman

Attachment
� Docket UE-060649. Standards for Interconnection to Electric Utility Delivery Systems. Chapter 480-108 WAC.   
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